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NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING – THURSDAY 30 MAY 2024
AT 7.15PM IN THE SEMINAR ROOM, ABERDEEN SPORTS VILLAGE, ABERDEEN 
Please find herewith the Agenda for the Annual General Meeting to be held on Thursday 30 May 2024 at 7.15pm in the Seminar Room at Aberdeen Sports Village, Linksfield Road, Aberdeen, AB24 5RU along with a copy of the Minutes from the 2023 AGM.  

The four reports listed on the Agenda (items 5 - 8) will be available to view on the ADTTA website not later than week commencing Monday 27 May 2024.
All awards for league and cup winners will be presented at the AGM so please ensure there is a representative from your team to collect any silverware.  Please also ensure that any perpetual trophies are brought along to the meeting, or returned to a Committee Member in advance.

The Association earnestly requests that each team be represented at the meeting, as it is your opportunity to express your views on the organisation and future development of table tennis in Aberdeen District.

Please bring the enclosed information to the meeting, as there will be only a limited number of copies available for distribution.

Alison Woods

Alison Woods

Secretary
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NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING – THURSDAY 30 MAY 2024
AT 7.15PM IN THE SEMINAR ROOM, ABERDEEN SPORTS VILLAGE, 

LINKSFIELD ROAD, ABERDEEN, AB24 5RU
                    A G E N D A
 1.  Apologies for Absence

 2.  Adoption of Minutes of 2023 AGM

 3.  Matters Arising 
 4.  Chairman’s Opening Remarks

 5.  Secretary’s Report

 6.  Match Secretary’s Report

 7.  Financial Report

 8.  Development Report

 9.  Proposed Amendments to the Constitution and Rules

10.  Other Outstanding Business from Season 2023/2024, including:

       a) Presentation of Trophies 

 
       b) Honoraria

11.  Election of Committee

12.  Appointment of Auditors

 
13.  Hand over to new Executive Committee


14.  Any Business Relating to Season 2024/2025

15.  Any Other Competent Business

ABERDEEN AND DISTRICT TABLE TENNIS ASSOCIATION

The Annual General Meeting of the Association was held in Seminar Room 2, Aberdeen Sports Village, Linksfield Road, Aberdeen on Tuesday 30 May 2023.  All documentation, including the Agenda, Minutes from the previous AGM and Office Bearers’ reports, were available to view and download from the ADTTA website prior to the meeting.
The following people were present:

Dave Curry
Chairman
Derek Milne
Triangle
Donald Pirie
Vice Chairman
Norman McLeod
Triangle
Alison Woods
Secretary
Ade Adekola
Triangle
Brian Robertson
Treasurer
Catherine Inverarity
Triangle


Richard Ferro
Development Officer
Joseph Abbott
Triangle
Max Singer
Committee
Neil Buckley
Triangle
Gregor Ksiazek
Committee
Vytas Svedas
Triangle
Natalie Gallan
Committee
Graham Boyne
Triangle

Neil Paterson
Committee
Rob Tanner
Turriff
Nigel Herbert
CTM
Bernie Duncan
Westpark

Ilona Obst-Wojcicka
CTM
David Coull
Westpark

Maja Wojcicka
CTM
Michael Moir
Westpark

Charlie Flint
Westhill
John Herron
Westpark

Mathew Pszonka
ASV
Richard Miller
Westburn

Beata Pszonka
ASV
Derek Green 
Westburn

David Low
ASV
Harry Blackhall
AU

Nikki Mo
ASV
Ross Martin
AU


Jakub Krzyzostaniak
AU
Andrew McRae
AU

Robbie Martin
AU
Nandor Hegyi
AU
Doug Seller
Westhill

1.
Apologies for Absence:
Apologies were received from Chris Davenport, George Bews, Sandy Duncan, Alex Wilowska, Andy Keith, Dave Lomax, Mark Brown, Uwe Petermann and Ralston Johnston.
2.
Adoption of Minutes of 2022 AGM:

These had been distributed and approved.  Adoption proposed by Rob Tanner and seconded by Derek Milne.
3.
Matters Arising:


There were no matters arising.
4.
Chairman’s Opening Remarks:

Dave Curry thanked those present for attending the meeting and to all our players for making the 2022/23 season such a success.  As ever he said he would like to thank the Committee members for their hard work in making things happen – it’s not good luck, but many hours of hard work going on behind the scenes for table tennis.  Dave expressed his thanks to Chris Davenport who is leaving Aberdeen shortly and wished him well for the future.  However he said he was delighted to welcome Neil Paterson as our new Match Secretary and is sure he will do a sterling job. Dave finalised by paying particular thanks to Donald Pirie, Brian Robertson, Dick Ferro, Max Singer, Gregor Ksiazek, Gavin Elliot, Natalie Gallan and David Low who, in various ways, have been the driving force for delivering the league programme, cup competitions, coaching and development of our successful young players, our national and regional tournaments, promotion of table tennis across the region, supporting the Evergreen activities and ASN festivals.
5.
Secretary’s Report:

Alison Woods spoke briefly on the content of her report which centred mainly around the local tournaments we staged and also the many successes of our youngsters during the season.  Alison thanked her fellow EC members for their continued hard work and efforts and reminded those at the meeting that there is a lot of interesting information now available on our social media (Facebook, Twitter, ADTTA website) and thanks go to Gregor and Craig Blackhall for updating these channels. 
6.
Match Secretary’s Report:

Chris Davenport was unable to attend the meeting but had provided a report on the league and cup competitions which Neil Paterson went through.  It was great to see a few extra teams this year, and to see some good, strong competition throughout.  Thanks go to all the team secretaries and players for the work carried out during the season and for getting through all of the fixtures.  The four division titles were won by the following – AU Eagles, AU Ospreys, ASV Academy and Triangle Quattros.  ASV Academy completed a hat-trick of awards by adding the KO Cup and Granite City Shield to their third division title.  Elsewhere, Triangle Tigers won the NOS Shield, Triangle Vets the Grampian Trophy and Westpark Dads were delighted to win their first silverware with a closely fought match against Inverurie Garioch in the final of the Bon Accord Trophy.
Chris thanked Gregor Ksiazek for providing invaluable support in managing handicaps and ratings and also putting out the weekly updates on social media.  Chris finalised his report by saying that on a personal note he would like to thank everyone in table tennis he has been involved with over the last 11 years in Aberdeen, with the last 6 or 7 seasons as Match Secretary.  He added that he has immensely enjoyed the experience of playing competitive table tennis over that time, and to have had the privilege of working with the Committee to organise, develop and (hopefully) improve the table tennis experience for everyone!
7.
Financial Report:

Brian Robertson had prepared the Treasurer’s Report and a detailed Income and Expenditure Statement for the year ended 30 April 2023 and thanked Mark Brown and Derek Green for carrying out their responsibilities so diligently.  He is pleased to advise that both have agreed to continue for a further year.
Brian reported that this has been the first year fully back since the pandemic and activities returned to approaching normal levels both in terms of competitive events and development work.  More teams entered the league this year therefore income from affiliation fees rose, while we were also successful in an application for a Shell Community Grant which allowed us to more than cover the league’s running expenses.  We also staged two very successful tournaments – the North Open and North Confined – and managed to make a surplus on both of these events.  
Brian reminded members that the funds held in the organisation are split between our own monies and those relating to externally funded projects.  The funds in each of these projects are ring-fenced to ensure spend is only made for the purposes of the specific project  The only Development Project where activity took place this year was on the DCI Programme where our Development Officers in the North and South of Aberdeenshire recommenced the good work that had begun before the pandemic.  The funds remaining should allow this work to continue for a further 18-24 months.  Dave Lomax looks after the South while John McDonald has been newly appointed to replace Rob Barsby in the North of the region.
At the end of April 2023 the Association’s own funds stood at just over £10,300 which is as healthy as they have been for a number of years.  
8.
Development Report:
Dick Ferro spoke to his report starting with the Development Officers who he said do a great job.  Many thanks go to Rob Barsby and his wife Julie who did a tremendous job in their area and he added that ADTTA would like to record our sincere thanks for their efforts over the last four years.  Dave Lomax has done a huge amount of work also, not only liaising with Active Schools and Community Hubs, but also guiding disability groups and partnering with Aberdeen Voluntary Action and Parkinson’s UK to establish funding for Parkinson’s/MS and Cancer recovery sessions for an 18 month period in Stonehaven.  Dick added it is very worthwhile working with these groups.    
Thanks to the efforts of Donald Pirie a successful application was made for funding at Garioch Sports Centre to form a TT Academy with the longer term aim of providing a pathway for juniors to higher standards of play.  Funding has been agreed for two years and Catherine Inverarity, a Level 2 coach, has taken on the post for 6 hours weekly and will lead the project.  

A new Development Plan for 2023-2028 has been published on the ADTTA website and gives a good idea of the main aims of the Association in the medium term.  This includes a list of over 50 different sessions which are currently active and, if you would like to help promote TT in North East Scotland, there are plenty of ideas in this document.

The Evergreen sessions are still hugely popular and successful and thanks go to Charlie Flint for helping run these.  

Two successful coaching workshops were held at Ellon and Westhill and a Level 2 Course is planned for autumn followed by a Level 1 Course next winter.  We do however need at least 8 people on each of these courses to be viable and grants are available for those wishing to participate.

We also ran a successful Corporate Games event with 12 teams participating from which we usually manage to get some new players while ADTTA were invited to be involved at the Battle of the Brits tennis extravaganza at P&J Live.  This was a fun event over the 2 days and attracted a lot of interest with people trying their hand at table tennis and being very impressed by our talented juniors.
Max Singer followed on with his report and commented that ASV Academy players had had a great season.  He said that for Daniel Tibbetts to win all his matches in the first division was an incredible achievement.  Harry Blackhall won the Junior Boys title at the North Open and had some great results at the Interleague winning 7 from 8 matches in a highly competitive event.  Harry has now been selected for the European Youths in Poland in July.
There was a clean sweep of titles for ASV players at the Scottish Primary Schools Championships with Victor Chen taking the Boys’ Singles title then teaming up with Mathew Pszonka to take the Doubles while Kiishi Adekola won the Girl’s Singles title and Doubles with Nikki Mo.  All four players represented Scotland at the British Primary Championships in England last month with the girls taking home bronze medals in the team event.

In the Scottish Senior Schools Championships, Maja Wojcicka again won the U14 title while Daniel Tibbetts had to settle for silver in the U16 Boys event.  Maja, Daniel and Jakub Krzyzostaniak will all represent Scotland at the British Senior Schools International in Ireland next month.
At the last TTS event of the season, the Scottish Interleague, Aberdeen won the Minor Girls title but had to settle for second place in the Minor Boys, Cadet Boys and Junior Boys. 
Max paid tribute to the ASV Academy team who had a fantastic season – Victor, Mathew, Kiishi and Nikki (who are both still only 11) – won three titles including an outstanding KO Cup final which went down to the last match.

Catherine Inverarity reported that Alex Rae and Stephen Welsh travelled to Crewe for the Special Olympics with both coming home with gold medals in their respective divisions.  They also won a special shield.  Following on from this Alex has been selected for the GB Special Olympics and heads to Berlin on 13 June 2023.
Dave Curry advised that we were joined at our last Committee meeting by Richard Yule who said that ADTTA demonstrate a level of inclusiveness which TTS and SportScotland are highly impressed with.  Max added that SportScotland are doing some filming and interviews at ASV on Saturday.  Max also said that the success at the Academy is due to the number of volunteers and he had to fight to get Charlie Matthew back on board.
9.
Proposed Amendments to the Constitution and Rules:

No amendments to the Constitution and Rules had been proposed.
10.
Other Outstanding Business from 2022/2023:

a)
Presentation of Outstanding Trophies:

All league and cup winners were presented with their awards at the end of the meeting.  

The Coaches Award was presented by Max Singer to Mathew Pszonka for a great season.
The Kevin Moir Memorial Trophy has been won by Daniel Tibbetts who completed his season with a 100% record with 36 wins from 36 league games.  Max Singer accepted the trophy on his behalf.
The Donald Campbell Trophy has been awarded to Chris Davenport for the outstanding job he has done as Match Secretary and will be awarded to him when he returns to Aberdeen shortly.
b)
Honoraria:

Brian Robertson, Chris Davenport and Dick Ferro declined to accept an honorarium for the season.  

Derek Milne proposed that Alison Woods receive an honorarium of £300. This was seconded by the meeting and the motion carried unanimously.
11.
Election of Committee:

The current members of the EC indicated that they were willing to continue in their positions and this was accepted by the meeting.  
It was proposed by Doug Seller and seconded by Nigel Herbert that Neil Paterson be formally appointed to the position of Match Secretary.

Chairman – Dave Curry, Vice-Chairman – Donald Pirie, Secretary – Alison Woods
Treasurer – Brian Robertson, Match Secretary – Neil Paterson
Development Officer – Dick Ferro
EC Members – Max Singer, Natalie Gallan, Gregor Ksiazek, Gavin Elliot
12.
Appointment of Auditors:

Brian advised that both Mark Brown and Derek Green are happy to continue as auditors for another year.
13.
Hand over to new Executive Committee:

14.
Any Business Relating to Season 2023/2024:
a)
Doug Seller asked what the composition of the league was likely to be.  Neil replied that the format depends on the number of teams entering and an email would be sent to team secretaries around mid-August.  Dave Curry said we like to engage with as many as people as possible to try to ensure we get the best possible composition and ensure teams have plenty of matches in the season. 

.

b)
Brian advised that TTS have indicated that their affiliation fees will increase next season for the first time in several years.  In light of this, ADTTA are proposing that our own affiliation fees will remain the same for 2023/24.

c)
Nigel Herbert asked about the possibility of reintroducing doubles into league play.  Neil said we would consider this however the main issue is the time constraint on venues.  We could possibly introduce a doubles event for players interested. 

d)
Gregor mentioned the difficulties some teams have with 6pm starts especially if travel is involved.  Doug Seller said at the opposite end of the scale there are teams who have 8pm starts which may have a negative impact on youngsters.
15.
Any Other Competent Business:

a)
Rob Tanner asked whether the lighting at ASV is likely to be upgraded.  Brian responded that we know there are major issues with this however it’s not easy as all facilities are struggling with higher energy bills.  Max advised that ASV are going to be replacing the flooring in the hall which will take 3 weeks and we will ask again about the lighting.  Max commented that we are still very lucky to have this facility.
b)
Max asked the meeting whether players would be happy for the youngsters to continue playing their home games at ASV for another year.  Rob Tanner said he would have no problem and this was the general consensus of the meeting. 

c)
ELTTL and S&MCTT have put forward a motion for the TTS AGM in relation to the current ranking system which they wish to change to Ratings Central which they feel is more transparent, accurate and functional.  Discussion took place on this and Donald Pirie said that there are loopholes with Ratings Central in that you can improve your rating without playing any tournaments.  It was agreed in principle that there does need to be a change to the current system and that we would to hear what transpires at the AGM in July 2023.

There being no other business, the Chairman thanked everyone for attending and contributing and closed the meeting at 8.40pm.  
Signed ...... Alison Woods..........     (Secretary)

